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Memo: Golf cart 
 

On May 16th the parking committee met and discussed many items one of which was the Golf 
Cart Ordinance. 

 
The proposal from the parking committee and myself is to repeal the current ordinance. This 
would then allow golf carts to operate only by the State Statute. The State allows street legal 
golf carts, those with registration and tags, to operate on 35mph or less roadways and to cross 
other roads in a direct manner. With this change, golf carts will be easier to trace to an owner 
when violations occur. The Parking Vendor stated that they will notify golf cart rental 
companies about the change and when a parking citation is issued they will send an email to the 
company so that the company can settle with the renter when the cart is turned in, as the 
citation would go to the company. 

 
We have less than 10 carts registered and those registrations end on June 30th. 

 
 

William K. Younginer 
Chief of Police 
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